

MINUTES OF STATE MEETING HELD MAY 15, 1994 MILTON-FREEWATER

At 9:35 a.m. State President Benjamin Brown called the meeting to order. Invocation with a special prayer for Past President and 1994 National Chairman Don White as he undergoes heart surgery was given by Past President Janet Wilken. Rex Anderson, First Vice President led the flag salute.

All elected and appointed officers were present, with the exception of Financial Advisor Jean & Hank Brigl and Farliamentarian Lee & Barbi Ashwill (Del Fleming subs.). Active Goodwill Ambassadors Don & Shirley White were also absent.

Minutes were approved as mailed.

PRESIDENT BENJAMIN & PENNY BROWN asked for special prayers for Don White. Introduced were members from the Washington State Federation; Donzella & Bill Leahy, Past State President, Ken & Hazel Pomraning, Vice President and Urban Jenquin & Laura Ebner, chairpersons of 1994 State Festival.

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT REX & SYLVIA ANDERSON thanked the Eastern Oregon Area for hosting this State Meeting and the potluck and dance last evening.

1994 Mid-Winter Festival-Del & Sheila Fleming. Official count at Mid-Winter 94 was 3470. Check to 94 National of \$3470 brings to them a total of \$15,186 (over a 4 year period). Insurance check was for \$1735 and Oregon Federation's check was for \$6065.98. An anonymous letter was printed in the OFN regarding the location of new dancers. Recommendation is that the OFN adopt a policy of not printing anonymous letters.

1995 Mid-Winter Festival-Dave & Betty Cameron. Committees are in place and featured persons are hired. We had more volunteers than jobs!! Ribbons will be sold through mail-in or handed-in registrations only. No packets. Get your registrations in early.

1995 Summer Festival-Janet & Doug Wilken. Kickoff Dance is Aug. 7, 2 to 5, with Richard Lane from Mesa Arizona calling and Ray & Virginia Walz cueing. Festival will feature Randy Dougherty, Grand Rapids, Minnesota, and Oregon callers.

1996 Summer Festival. Nancy Morrissey moved the Lincoln-Tillamook Council host the 1996 Summer Festival contingent upon approval of a location by the Festival Advisory Board. Janet Wilken seconded the motion. Passed.

mtn

► mtn

OFN Editor-Linda & Dan Bowser. The modum suggested at last meeting was not compatible so a Brother 780 MC Intel-Fax was purchased which also makes copies. Suggest a drive for subscriptions be at some State Meeting Dance. Rex Anderson moved approval be given to purchase an additional 6.2 Dos Microsoft costing up to \$129, out of the OFN budget. Rex Bounds seconded the motion. Fassed.

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT LOWELL & DONNA CHAMBERLIN notes delegates have a memo about directory information. Cost should be \$1.50. Bring monies and pick up directories at next State Meeting.

RECORDING SECRETARY CATHERINE & MATTLON HICKS notes that policy questions need to go to State Fresident but she will research any information she can.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY WANCY & KEN CARSON mailed ballots, thank you letters and get well and sympathy cards. Thanks to Duane Evar for new name plate holders. A file will be provided for flyers and other information regarding the State Meeting to be placed in-Saturday evening. This is to help cut down on paper shuffling at meetings. ballots were sent out with 105 returned. A letter was read from USDA asking for nominations for officers. Because of the time frame of notification of need for delegates Fresident Brown appointed Ralph & Linda Lambert and Gary & Carolyn Smith to attend the meeting.

Doug Wilken, Don Morris, Carolyn Smith and Rosemary Williams were excused to count ballots.

TREASURER CAROLYN & JOHN FAPE asks that expenses be turned in as soon as they are incurred, instead of accumulating them for some time. We are under budget on OFN. Year to Date profit is \$5608.73. 78% is paid by advertizing and cost per page is \$73.40. Need to be working on your budgets for State Fair, Trailers, Leadership Seminars and Fairview. Frinting is high because of unexpected printing of Constitution and By-Laws. Would like to put some of our money in a CD to get a little more interest. I have a copy of the spring issue of Legacy. mtn Catherine Hicks moved the treasurer's report be accepted as presented. Dorothy Daggett seconded the motion. Passed.

MEMBERSHIP TONY & LOLA ROBELLO. Information is slow in coming in for directoies from clubs and councils. Letter has been sent to each with the correct fee information for when and where.

PAST PRESIDENT JANET & DOUG WILKEN express thanks to all dancers, clubs and councils that donated money to help us acheive our goal of \$2150 for purchase of a sound system for background music for the snack bar. 20 squares danced to Jim & Joyce Voll and helped us exceed our goal. A thank you letter was read from Fairview. Also read was a letter regarding clarification of the purpose of the Fairview Dance and the plans made for the operation of such.

Parliamentarian-Lee & Barbi Ashwill (Del & Sheila Fleming subs.). No report.

Publicity & State Reporter-Ed & Mary Warmoth. Next article in OFN will be calling attention to the importance of your delegates and their information. Articles have been published in National Square Dance Magazine and May/June California Square Dance Blue Book. It will help if Square Dance Signs are out welcoming dancers traveling to National, especially for Trails-in Dances.

Financial Advisor-Jean & Hank Brigl. Absent-but reports the 1993 tax return is filed and Federation Books have been audited and are in excellent order. Financial budgets and statements are to be submitted to president, treasurer and financial advisor at each meeting. All incorporated clubs and councils need to verify their current annual registration with the Oregon Corporate Commissioner's office. Your non-profit status, current corporate documentation and/or IRS tax exempt number, I.I. 501 (c) (--), is required information to be included on the annual Federation registration form.

Education-Doug & Stacey Pederson. Education material from USDA (approval of purchase at Nov. meeting) has been distributed. Remember the training session for new officers is at Sept. meeting. A poem by Stacey Pederson published in March OFN has also been published in The Caller (Memphis) and others. License plate project is still on hold at Salem. I will be a part of Washington State Festival Leadership Seminar at Ellensburg.

Historian-Lou & Evelyn Benjamin. To make our historian books interesting we need pictures and articles from EACH AREA with identification of those in the picture and the event. We expecially need material from areas other than "the valley".

Insurance-Gary & Carolyn Smith. 2 injuries were reported since last meeting. Remember to keep records with me updated with names, addresses and phone numbers of new members. Refund from USDA has been received for overpayment. We are still waiting on quotes of prospective policies. Quotes available were read, with discussion of admitted and non-admitted companies. Our premium payment is lost if we are insured by a non-admitted company that goes bankrupt. Catherine Hicks moved the insurance report be accepted. Dorothy Daggett seconded the motion. Passed.

BMI/ASCAP-Ralph & Linda Lambert. Due to the fact that the Federation will have no summer festival this year, the next reportable event will be the 1995 Mid-Winter Festival.

1994 National-Don & Shirley White. Absent. Information has been covered in other reports.

Youth Activities Coordinator-Sandra & Richard Finch. Absent. No report submitted.

State Fair-Ken & Ardelle Wolf. Schedule will be each evening, 8-10, except for Aug. 31. We had over 800 Square Dancers perform last year so get your registrations in early. This is a great opportunity to promote beginning Square Dance Lessons for Sept. through out the State and is quite successful.

State Trailer Coordinator-Jim & Avis Kincaid. Absent.

ORDTA-Ray & Virginia Walz. ORDTA does not receive mileage or other reimbursement for State Meetings but are happy to be affiliated with the Federation.

Round Dance Screening-John & Hope Anderberg. Absent. No report on ROM selections. Resignation is submitted effective Sept. 1.

mtn

5/15/94 pg 4

Delegate Report-Linda & Bob Holden. Candidates need to have more exposure in ALL areas before elections. More dancers need to take the OFN for information about this and also other things. A better method of registering for reservations for RV parking for Mid-Winter needs to be looked into.

OLD BUSINESS

Doug Federson discussed by-laws updates, mostly housekeeping; Sec. IV-6-line 7, strike other appointed officers, Sec. V-4-line 47, insert elected before office, Sec. VIII-1, strike lines 44 thru 47, Sec. IX-3, insert select own editor instead of chairman. Please keep me informed as to any changes that need to be addressed. Rex Anderson moved these housekeeping changes be approved. Lowell Chamberlin seconded. Passed.

- mtn Rex Anderson moved the Oregon Federation pay ½ of the cost, not to exceed \$350, to mail letters to Oregon Square & Round Dancers who have not registered for the 43rd National Square Dance Convention. It was seconded by Lowell Chamberlin and passed.
- mtn Dorothy Daggett moved discussion on Copyright Laws be tabled to July meeting. Rex Bounds seconded the motion. Passed.
- mtn Catherine Hicks moved the motion regarding screening position from ORDTA be removed from table, seconded by Lola Robello and passed. The lack of attendance at State Meetings was discussed and since Screening Chairman was not in attendance Catherine moved this again be tabled. Beth Christiansen seconded the motion. Passed.

Past President Janet Wilken reports election of the following officers: lst Vice President: Lowell Chamberlin (Donna)-South Coast 2nd Vice President: Lee Ashwill (Barbi)-Mid-Willamette

Recording Secretary: Nancy Carson (Ken)-South Coast

Corresponding Secretary: Lola Robello(Tony)-Portland

Treasurer: Carolyn Pape (John)-Emerald

Membership Chairman: Linda Lambert (Ralph) Mid-Willamette.

mtn Janet moved these ballots be destroyed. Nancy Carson seconded. Passed. Janet thanked all dancers who agreed to run for office.

NEW BUSINESS

- mtn Catherine Hicks moved the treasurer be authorized to invest excess monies in a CD, money market, or other investment. Rex Bounds seconded. Dave Cameron amended the motion to strike other investment. Beth Christensen seconded. Amendment passed. Motion as amended passed.
- mtn Janet Wilken moved all State Officers entitled to reimbursement receive this for July State Meeting. Lowell Chamberlin seconded the motion. Passed.
- Lowell Chamberlin moved we examine our eversight authority at Summer and Mid Winter Festivals as they are a vital part of the Federation.

 Rex Bounds seconded the motion. Rex Anderson moved to amend by adding and the State President appoint a committee to do so. Rex Bounds seconded. Amendment passed. Motion as amended passed.

mtn

Dave Cameron moved the President appoint a committee to look into the anonymous letter printed in the OFN. Linda Holden seconded. Fassed. President appointed the POOF OFN advisory board as committee.

DELEGATES REPORTS

Blue Mountain-Dorothy & Charlie Daggett. As we have several teens in our area we are interested in getting a teen club started. Country Fair will be the theme for 1988 Summer Festival. Steve Sullivan called an April 15 Tax Dance. Don Wiggins called for 10 squares at Baker City Elkhorn Swingers. Don Colton, Karla Price and Pat Wiggins were cuers. Dick Spooner & Al Wolverton will call after the feast at Stubblefields for Memorial Day Weekend. Wallowa Lake Roedown is still in the works.

Central Oregon-Marie & Bob Towe. Our Trails Thru Dance prior to 94 National Convention is advertised in The National Directory and National Squares and mailings have been sent to surrounding areas. Beginners are graduating and Sisters Promenaders and Steens Mountain Twirlers are invited to join our council. Red Rocks had campaigns and voting booths to cast ballots for their officers. The July 10 State Meeting at Prineville Senior Center is also Crooked River Roundup so wear your cowboy duds and see the rodeo. Bachelor Beauts have adopted a highway stretch to keep clean of litter. This sure gets square dancing out to public view. Central Oregon Square Dance Roundup is upcoming in August. FOOF meeting is at 2 on Sat. with Advisory meeting at 12, July.

Eastern Oregon-Linda & Bob Holden. We are glad to host this meeting and potluck and dance last night. Some of your dinner came from 150 miles away from Ione Grand Squares. The men hosted Muddy Frogs Sweetheart Dance. They are holding their second beginning class this year. Ione Grand Squares held their anniversary dance last week so they would be able to attend this State Meeting. Fendleton Rocket Squares are having their last dance until fall in May. Square Knots are gearing up for their annual Hat Rock Campout and Dance in June. We are looking for ways of getting and keeping new dancers.

Emerald Empire-Dave & Betty Cameron. Larry & Ann Lauderdale celebrated their 50th anniversary with a dance at Emerald Dance Center April 24. Food for Lane County was held April 30th with 10 plus squares. Our teens brought home 5 trophy's from Coquitlam, B.C. We are proud of the 2-lst place trophys-for teen promotions and best girls singing in preteen novice and 3-2nd place trophys-Novice Square & Round Dancing Amy Houle and Mark #inz and intermediate calling category Amy Houle. Congratulations teens. Two area clubs will host Trail Thru Dances--Boots & Sandals and The Covered Bridge Dance.

Interstate Highlanders-Helen & Don Schreiner. K.C.'s are hosting a potluck & Trails Thru dance June 19 and Happy Huggers a dance June 22. The Happy Huggers hosted April's Council Dance and K.C.s will Host July's Council Dance. Congratulations to Marion & Dick Switzer who celebrated their 50th anniversary and to Sandy Clair and Al Marks who were married on March 25th.

Lincoln-Tillamook-Nancy Morrissey. Coast Swingers of Garibaldo hosted Council's April meeting along with Ron Silicki. Benjamin & Fenny Brown were visiters to our area. Coast Swingers who celebrated their 3rd anniversary this weekend will dance to guest callers once per month; Bob Schindler will cue every dance. Les Seeley will call for Garibaldi Days. Cheddar Squares Plus Club of Tillamook dance once a month with guest callers and Bob Schindler cueing. They will host a Trails Thru

Dance on June 21 with Bob & Betty Householter, a yodelling caller from Russel, Kansas. Toledo 49ers will celebrate their 45th birthday with a Trails Thru Dance with guest callers. Club Secretary and Fresident Mary Lou & Don West have moved to Calif. Sunset Squares will celebrate their 12th anniversary on May 28th. Toledo 49ers and Florence Fun Bunch will help Waldport Sunset Squares graduate their beginners.

Mid-Willamette-Shirle & George Gierloff. Benefit dances will help Dave Sellers with his enormous hospital bills. Mid-Willamette New Dancers Dance needs to have it's name changed as by now they are no longer "new" dancers. President Benjamin & Penny Brown attended last council meeting.

Fortland-Lola & Tony Robello. Installation of Council Officers is May 16. June Council Meeting is cancelled because of Nat'l Convention. Dancers in their 94 outfits will be in Fortland's Starlight Farade. "Christmas in July" will be a fund raiser for paint for the Oak Grove Community Center in July. Contact La Cinda at 653-2815 or me at 653-1252. Your 94 worker badge will get you \$1 off admission at PAC Rose Festival Dance. Squaws & Paws sold pies at our April 5th dance.

Rogue Sis-Q-Rex & Jeri Bounds. John Kwaiser, Loveland, Colo. was the caller for Pear Blossom Event. First time for several years, all clubs had beginner lessons. One club with about 20 couples has volunteered as hall monitors for 94 National. 4 Trail Thru dances are scheduled for 94 National.

South Coast-Karel & Don Morris. Next area meeting will be July 30 at Beachcombers Cove with a picnic next day. Beachcombers will camp, picnic and dance for their anniversary on July 1. Chetco Ocean waves will dance at Azalea Festival Memorial weekend. Hospitality is offered at Apple Hill Upholstery where Rich & Roberta Sloniker encourage RVers to park, fish, and pot-luck. Saints-n-Aints will be dark July & August. Skyloft Squares were dark March & April but made fun visitations and a campout at Uoncalla in April. Many are on the sick list. Sand Dune Sashay is Labor Day weekend. We are saddened by the death of Bob Thill (Helen) who suffered a fatal heart attack returning from Yuma.

Sunset Empire-Ken & Eva Moore. Last monthly dine-out, at Buoy 10, had 13 present. Hayshakers go on visitations at least once a month. July Annual Picnic will be at Gary & Lori Hamp's in Rosburg, wa. Float in Astoria Regatta Parade in August is being planned. Clatskanie Fromenaders will dance at Safeway parking lot July 4. Most of Harvey Hunsucker Plus Beginners are showing up for monthly plus dances. Council By-laws and Constitution have been approved by the clubs.

Tualatin Valley-Beth Christensen. Benjamin Brown and Dave Cramer will install our council officers May 23. President Elect Bob Bosch is on fire and vows there had better not be any dead wood on the TVC board in 94-95. TVC honored 12 past presidents April 30. 4 clubs have celebrated over 40 years of dancing this last year.

Umpqua-Rainey Groshong. Two clubs graduate beginners the end of May. Buckeroo Roundup is June 3-5 and all are invited. All Square and Round Dance activities are being held at the Buckeroo Barn. Trail-Thru Dances are June 17, 18 & 20.

ACTIVE GOODWILL AMBASSADORS

George & Bernice Gruchalla. . Happy to be back in beautiful Oregon

after a short winter in Arizona. We distributed a box of pre-registration forms and other literature in the Mesa Area and expect to see many of those dancers in Fortland next month.

Jim & Warge Neely. No Report.

Ed & Mary warmoth. We continue to make contacts across the country and new friendships by telephone as we work on 94 National. We will make a quick plane trip to Rising City, Nebraska for Mary's 50th High School Graduation Anniversary the end of May. In July, after convention, we will go to Eagle Butte, South Dakota for Habitat for Humanity Froject.

Don & Shirley White. Absent.

Jack & Rosemary Williams. We have enjoyed being angels for Ron Blivens beginners at Bachelor Beauts and Sisters Promenaders. We helped Larry & Ann Lauderdale celebrate their 50th and a hard times dance with the Whirlaways at Santa Clara Grange Hall. Danebo Circle Eights were also celebrating their after taxes dance and provided us with rations for next year, a bag of rice with very small dishes to eat it on.

GUOD OF THE ORDER

Dan Bowser asks for white copies of flyers for CFN instead of colored. Ed warmoth's phone # will be same during convention.

A wagon train of RVers will be leaving Independence for 94 Narional on June 13. Sunday night of convention week they will be in Baker City and Monday in The Dalles.

Many Trail-Thru Dances will be given prior to National. Fliers are out so check these.

MEETING ADJOURNED

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Hicks

Recording Secretary

Catherine Hicko

Oregon Federation of Square & Round Dance Clubs

Next State Meeting is July 10-Prineville Senior Center. FOOF meeting Sat. at 2 and Advisory meeting at 12.

OREGON FEDERATION OF SQUARE & ROUND DANCE CLUBS FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR PERIOD ENDING APRIL 31, 1994

	BEGIN. BAL. 12-31-93	RECEIPTS DI	DISBURSEMENTS ENDING 4-30-	INDING BAL. 4-30-94
TOTAL FEDERATION	47828.32	22412.50	19693.11	50547.71
Mid-Winter Festival Fund Festival Loan Fund	4000.00 4000.00 2000.00	000	000	4000.00 4000.00 2000.00
Insurance Funds Administration Fund Festival Ins. Fund Club Premiums Paid	1198.34 1337.97 324.05 12401.18	33.40 -0- 626.10 20011.83*	236.13 -0- -0- 17177.45	995.61 1337.97 950.15 15235.56
Designated Funds Fairview Fund '94 Nationals Fund Teen Activity Fund	544.04 83.19 421.85	1545.25 -0- -0-		2089.29 83.19 421.85
GENERAL FUND	21517.70	195.92	2279.53*	19434.09
*Reflects \$1415.40 Interfund Transfers.				
CASH ON HAND	41716 70	22894.97	18362.97	46248.70
Checking Account Bank of America (28598-00879) Accounts Receivable Festival Loans Receivable Accounts Payable Mid-Winter Festival Account	2111.62 -0- 4000.00	89.01 -0- -0-	1901.62 -0- -0-	299.01 -0- -0- 4000.00
TOTAL CASH ON HAND	47828.32	22983.98	20264.59	50547.71

Oregon State Federation of Square & Round Dance Clubs

Insurance Chairman Gary & Caroline Smith 38235 Marcy Street Sandy, OR 97055

Items of Discussion

Meeting of May 15,1994

I. Injury Report:

Leslie Schaffer of the Sunset Promenaders was injured in an accident at the Windy Whirlers regularly scheduled dance on Feb 12, 1994. There was some delay in getting the papers filed, but we were able to get her covered. Also, one of the Ladies at the Tigard 59'rs Anniversary Dance on May 7, 1994 was injured when she slipped and was about to fall. Someone grabbed her arm to help her but inadvertently pulled her arm out of the socket. She was taken to Emergency and I haven't had a complete report yet.

II. Coverage Report:

All clubs are insured but we need to be sure to update our records for all clubs that have taken in new members or graduated a class recently. I need to have the names, addresses, and phone numbers of the new members.

I have received a refund from the National USDA office for the ten cents per member too much that we paid earlier due to my misunderstanding of the terms of the agreement. Also we received a refund of \$215.10 which is what we overpaid for Emerald Empire to USDA. We now owe Emerald Empire, a refund of \$20.00 that they overpaid us. That is if my figures are correct. I will verify that with Carolyn Pape.

III. Insurance committee report:

The Insurance Committee has not been able to meet for a couple of reasons. 1. The companys who were to provide quotes on the new prospective policies did not do so. 2. We all found ourselves overly busy with NSDC business.

I have received two quotes now, one as late as Friday evening, they are as follows:

All Numbers are approximate until formal Quotes are received.

A. CNA INSURANCE CO. Primary Medical 2.90/Dancer or: Excess Medical 2.25/Dancer Primary Medical has some major advantages over using an excess Medical. With the Primary Coverage you need not worry about justifying all of the expenses as they will pay regardless of whether the others do or not.

includes \$1,000,000 per occurrence, w/\$3,000,000 aggregate, and a \$2,000,000 Umbrella. Essentially a \$3,000,000 Liability per any one occurrence. All with "A+" "ADMITTED" Companies. Our current carrier Evanston is a NON "ADMITTED" CARRIER.

B. In Comparison to the Washington Group Policy:

SEDGEWICK JAMES INS. CO.

Excess Medical 1.20/Dancer / year \$5,000 per occurrence \$2,500 ADD
Liability 1.00/Dancer / year \$1,000,000 each occurrence w/ \$2,000,000 aggregate.

Total (Approx. depends on past history) 2.20/Dancer/year

C. Our current coverage with USDA:

GERBER LIFE INSURANCE CO.

Excess Medical (no breakdown) \$10,000 Each Occurrence \$ 7,500 ADD

\$ 7,500 ADD

EVANSTON INSURANCE CO. Liability (no breakdown)
\$1,000,000 per occurrence
\$2.10/ Dancer / year

My concern is that our clubs are sponsoring events such as beach trips, campouts, and play days of different types which are not covered under our current policy. They have some liability and if someone were to get seriously hurt they are not covered for any medical expenses they might incur. The insurance committee felt that we are a dance oriented organization and we should not try to cover all of these other possible pitfalls, but that does not relieve the liability.

This Report is respectfully submitted to the Board and Delegates for review and consideration on your part.

Gary & Caroline Smith Insurance Chairman 1993/94

STATE CORRESPONDING SECRETARY REPORT FOR

FEBRUARY - MAY 15, 1994

NANCY & KEN CARSON

CORRESPONDENCE:

- Letter sent regarding July State Meeting sent to Hal & Virginia Meyers, Central, OR.
- 2. Thank you letter sent to Mid-Winter for hosting the festival.
- 3. Letter sent to Eastern Oregon notifying them, they hosting the May State Meeting.
- 4. Letter sent to candidates running for state office inviting them to attend the May state meeting at Milton-Freewater.
- 5. Thank you sent to Jim and Joyce Voll for calling and cueing the Fairview Dance.
- 6. Mailed candidate information and pictures to the OFN.
- 7. Ballots were in the mail to the clubs by February 28th.

GET WELL CARDS SENT TO:

- 1. Carl Grassham in Yuma AZ.
- 2. Ray Walz
- 3. Neil Koozer
- 4. Carolyn Bosch
- 5. Don Hartwig
- 6. Gene Hiserote
- 7. Jim Neely
- 8. Bill Williamson
- 9. Tom Williams
- 10. Gary Weidmann

SYMPATHY CARDS SENT TO:

- 1. Helen Thill, South Coast dancer, her husband passed away.
- 2. Willie & Billie Smith, South Coast dancers, mother passed away.
- 3. Fran & Patti Whitaker, South Coast dancers, mother passed away.

STATE BALLOTS RECEIVED BY COUNCILS - FOR ELECTION OF OFFICERS 1994-95

COUNCILS	#CLUBS	#VOTING	<u>NOT</u> VOTING	
BLUE MOUNTAIN	4	4	0	(100%)
CENTRAL OREGON	5	5	0	(100%)
EASTERN OREGON	4	3	. 1	
EMERALD EMPIRE	14	11	3	
INTERSTATE HIGHLANDERS	4	4	0	(100%)
LINCOLN TILLAMOOK	4	3	1	
MID-WILLAMETTE	24	22	2	
PORTLAND	29	23	6	
ROGUE SIS-Q	, 9	6	3	
SOUTH COAST	7	. 4 .	3	
SUNSET EMPIRE	2	2	0	(100)
TVC	16	13	3	
UMPQUA	. 6	5	1	

105

23

128 clubs received ballots.

TOTALS:

128

105 ballots returned.